Service Delivery Review

Progress Charter Template

Service Level | Service Level Reduction

Opportunity:

Service Delivery
Review Action:

Increase Non-Taxation Revenue (Parking)

f Customer Service Enhancements

Operating Efficiencies
ﬂ Performance Management

LT E N N e 1] 14 o3 ncrease in annual parking revenue by an estimate of $1,000,000

Staff Accountable: Director, Public Works

What internal resources or groups are
required to complete this task?

Key Stakeholders

Internal staff: Parking administrative staff, By-law, Clerk, Treasurer, CAO,
Communications, Roads & Sewers

Transportation Advisory Committee

Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee (Beach Parking)

Accessibility Advisory Committee

DBIA

Are there any Council decisions

Council Decisions required for implementation?

Council has approved implementation of the proposed parking rate increases,
expansion of the waterfront parking area, and new resident passes.

Date of Update: August 9, 2022

What resources do you require

Resources to complete this task?

Staff Time

Budget for the purchase of pay and display machines and meters (approved
2022) as well as expenses to re-program pay machines for increased rates and
signage, marketing.

Roads and Sewers staff to install new machines and install signs.

What is the timeframe and steps thats are
required to move through this task?
Phase 1: Determine optimum location for new pay & display machines in
downtown and circulate to DBIA , TAC and AAC for comment

Phase 2: Installation of new and relocated machines, removal of parking
meters.

Phase 3: Implement proposed parking rate increase, subject to Council
approval.
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Where are we now with

Status Update respect to completion?

All phases have now been completed by obtaining final council approval on February 22 which included:
-rate increases for downtown, monthly lots, daily lots, and waterfront

-new residential waterfront parking pass for waterfront

-new discounted residential parking pass for east beach waterfront residents

-new resident accessible pass for downtown lots/on-street parking

-new replacement parking meter infrastructure with either pay & display machines or credit card meters

All changes to parking were implemented on May 20th, 2022 with the exception of new pay and display machines that have been delayed due to supply shortages.

All new parking equipment was ordered on February 25th following receipt of Council approval. As a result of supply shortages for parking equipment, Staff were
informed on May 11th that equipment would not be available in time for the May 20th start date. Also Staff were informed on the same date that the new meters
that accept credit cards would also require a costly update in the fall due to the Payment Card Industry mandating that all credit card payments only be accepted via
EMV technology as of October 14, 2022 (ie. meters will be required to accept tap cards and not magnetic stripe credit cards). This setback was out of Staff control
and in response Staff made a recommendation to Council to move the pay and display machines from King Street to the waterfront and to permit 3 hours free
parking on King Street in 2022. Council approved the interim parking conditions on May 16th. Parking equipment is expected to be delivered in the fall and will be
installed in time for the 2023 summer parking season.
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